Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 18 September, 2017

7.30 pm

Glendaruel Village Hall

Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 29th November 2021

7.30 pm

via Zoom


	
	Agenda Item
	Minute
	Action

	
	Present
	Charles Dixon-Spain, Paul Bulmer, Cathleen Russell, Danuta Steedman, Philip Potter, 

	1
	Apologies
	Clare Banner, David Munro, Kate McEwen

	2
	Declarations of Interest
	CR: Glendaruel Village Hall, SRA, CGDT, Bute Ferry Group, A+B Climate Group
DS: Colintraive Village Hall 
PB: CGDT, Skiff Committee 
CSDS: Community Planning Partnership, A+B Climate Group, Planning application Reference: 21/01992/PP. 
	

	3
	Minutes of last Meeting
	Proposed:  Philip Potter

Seconded: Danuta Steedman
	

	4
	Matters Arising
	Tonight’s Meeting
As the meeting is open, welcome to the community members who have joined. Procedure for the metting – councilors will discuss the matter on the agenda, and residents asked to raise a virtual hand if they wish to make a comment, and will be asked to speak one by one. 

Water Supply Consultation Update
Thanks to those who have returned a completed form. Majority of results thus far have come from those on the mains supply with good feedback – encourage more members of the community to return completed forms, especially those on private supplies. 

Photo Competition
Details will be promoted in January. 

Friendship Benches
CGCC have secured 2 benches – one for each community. Updates will be provided in the New Year regarding delivery. We will also receive 2 additional plaques engraved with contact info for suicide prevention groups and charities. 

Health and Safety Issues on Upper Achnagarron Road. 
Noted that the landowner sent a letter out to Stronafian residents on the health and safety issues at previous meeting. Emphasise that the Communit Council was advising that neither CGCC or A+BCouncil can intervene, and that the landowner is liable for any injury on that land. CGCC advised a letter directly from landowners and flyer would be siensible, but that the landowner should receive legal advice for anything more. 

Noted that any felling/construction operations going on, those conducting operations have an obligation to put layers of signage identifying any issues surrounding that.

More details and advice for landowners can be found: 
https://www.outdooraccess-scotland.scot/managing-access-your-land  

https://www.gov.scot/policies/landscape-and-outdoor-access/public-access-to-land/
 
	

	5
	Police Update
	Not received. 

Noted that previous police update highlighted an increase in Road Traffic incidents in the area. 

Regarding the Safe Summer 2022 initiative as mentioned in previous minutes, CGCC are interested to find out what sort of output this will have / there will be.  
	AKM to contact Police liaison for more info on Safe Summer 2022. 

	6
	Councillor’s Report
	Traffic lights on A886.
 
Roads (4 Nov) - Discussions are ongoing between ABC Legal and the landowner with regards to recharge to the landowner. The tender return has been appraised and ready for award pending on payment mechanism being agreed with landowner.
 
Flooding in the vicinity of Kinlochruel and Ardachuple
 
Roads - Capital works are programmed at this location for November.
 
School cluster proposals
 
Education (last Friday) - As part of the programme of consultation and engagement which has been prepared to discuss and co-develop school leadership models, Community Councils and Parent Councils will be provided with a copy of the Education Service’s proposals on 29th November 2021. 
CGCC Comments – to liaise with Kilmodan Parent Council on creating response to consultation. 
 
West Road
 

Roads - A works order has been issued with a completion date of 09/12/21.
 
B886 
 
Roads (4 Nov) - This location is programmed for a find and fix run within the next few weeks, using the roadmaster, after which the gravel will be dealt with by the street sweeper.
 
Shore Road at Kyles View breaking up
 
Roads (today) - The supervisor has advised he will get it inspected asap and that any defects that are identified will be repaired. Kyles View and sections on the Coustonn Road have been put forward for consideration in next year’s capital programme
 
Overhanging trees on A886 between Dunans and Duiletter.
 
Roads (today) - Following the stormy conditions last week which brought down several trees in Cowal we will be inspecting and removing any overhanging branches that could cause further issues on our network, the A886 is part of this work
 
Old tarmac left lying in the lay-by.
 
Roads (today) - We have some material from the resurfacing works in one of the smaller laybys and this is to be used as in-fill material for the passing place improvement on the A8003 at Ormidale. This material will be removed within the next fortnight.
 
Speed Limits on A886 from entrance to wind farm to caravan park and in the Clachan.
 
No response from Roads – have sent reminder.
 
White Lining
 
Roads (last Friday) - The lining contractors in Cowal have been active and are expected to complete within the next week. They will then move on to Bute to carry out any scheduled lining work on the island.
 
I wrote to Jim Smith, Head of Roads & Infrastructure, suggesting that buying the £200k road lining machine would be worth it due to safety concerns, but there is resistance to this suggestion. I plan to raise it again at the Environment, Development & Infrastructure Committee on Thursday.
 
Electric Vehicle Charging Points
 
The Council has compiled a long list of possible charging points for consultation early in the New Year. None of these are in Colintraive or Glendaruel. The nearest are in Sandbank, Strachur and Port Bannatyne. Rather than waiting for the consultation, I suggest you contact Mark Calder and Victoria Weir at A&B Council now. 
 
The Council prefers to put charging points on land it owns, but is prepared to negotiate with community groups, such as village halls. The criteria for priority are on main roads, about 25-35 minutes apart, principal ferry ports and close to a catering outlet. Colintraive meets this criteria, but the obvious place is the ferry terminal, so I suggest you contact CMAL too.
	

	7
	Community Council 
	Financial 

Current total: £16,192.74. 
Money left over from newsletter: £1,945 
Admin: £1,829.34 
Grant monies held for community groups to apply: £10,627 
Money holding for Glendaruel Village Hall: £791.40

Recent money out: £1000 for Christmas Hampers and £725 for Children’s Christmas Party.

Next installment from Bute Estates due in November. They will require a written reminder. 

Correspondence 

· Danger on West Road, Glendaruel
Received from Glendaruel resident: 
I am a pensioner and my primary means of transport is now by motorcycle. West road, between Achanelid and the far side of Maymore, is treacherous with large pot holes. I cannot steer over the middle of the road to avoid these due to risk of skidding on accumulated moss and gravel which is now worse since the rally. I am therefore at the mercy of the potholes and eroded camber which are invisible when full of water.
While the council have recently done a good job with partial resurfacing in the opposite direction, the affected section appears to have been omitted due to budget constraints.
There is now a very high risk of a serious accident.
Furthermore, the semi automated pot-hole filling machine is an abject failure compared with the original manual method. It doesn’t identify many significant holes and if it does it tends to lay ‘cow pats’ around the area, under filling the middle and cascading over the edges.
Please promote this real and urgent issue and the urgent need for proper resurfacing.
CGCC agree the West Road is in need of full repair, and not just the small repairs recently undertaken. AR comments completion date of 09/12/21 given for West Road works. 
 
· Colintraive/Rhubodach Performance stats 
Tommy Gore of CalMac provided a spreadsheet of the performance stats of the Colintraive / Rhubodach ferry service for the past 10 years. 

· Seacroft Colintraive Update 
Most recent update from SSEN regarding the undergrounding of power lines at Seacroft, Colintraive. 


"Our Wayleaves & Consents Team are pushing with obtaining all the required consents and permissions for the project and we’re just waiting on formal documentation to be signed and returned.  Engineering Design have drafted the tender document and have engaged with potential contractors that’ll be carrying out the works – we’re probably be looking at February – March time by the time we’ll have everything in place and ready for delivery, of course, provided there aren’t any delays in receiving the required documentation"

· Pre-Planning Consultation SRN1051 (5G Mast)
CGCC has no comments or objections to this. 

· Kilmodan Parent Council 
A car is being parked on the road at the entrance to Kilmodan Primary School which is causing access issues for all vehicles - parents, staff, West Coast Motors, and most recently, Scottish Fire and Rescue. Due to where it is parked, and the struggle other vehicles have to pass it, it is also a major hazard for pedestrians. Complaints to the owner have been made, but nothing has been done. 
Advice is to contact the Police, and the more who ledge complaint the better. 
	CR to give details to PB to contact Bute Estates. 
AKM to feedback to KPC.

	8
	Argyll Rally 2022
	Recap on the rally stages (current plan from organisers) - The Friday evening will commence in Dunoon, and then head to the Fynesde stage, between Inver Cottage and Otter Ferry, between 10pm and midnight. Cars will do the stage once, and finish just after Bealachandrain Farm, to drive back to Dunoon via Strachur. 

Spectators and concessions etc are allowed at this years event. 

CSDS acting as liason between CGCC and Rally Organisers. Has spoken to 4 or 5 local parties who have expressed both positive and negative comments regarding the proposed 2022 Argyll Rally.  

David Sutherland of Home Farm Cottages has expressed concern about his business on the West Road. Peter Kennedy has expressed he is very positive about the rally and happy to have this known. 
Comments from CGCC and Residents at meeting

· A&BCouncil said last year they would do more to ensure the West Road was repaired, and only small repairs have been done. AR comments completion date of 09/12/21 given for West Road works. 

· Community got no benefit to it last year – we need some sort of guarantee that we will know in advance where and when so the community can put something together. It is noted the organisers are vey positive for community to reap benefits, and that 2020 was more difficult due to COVID restrictions. There were no food outlets last year – communities should be able to organise for this year. 

· Lack of marshalling and security last year resulted in spectators (who were “not allowed”) wandering in unmanaged spaces. What management will be in place this year for spectators, and visitors unrelated to the Rally alike. 

· Health and safety concerns are the most commented on – access for those on the West Road, noise pollution to the area, awareness/signage for the event for visitors (e.g. walkers on the C&LLW), speeding, pre-event reccys – how will this all be addressed and managed by the organisers this year? 

· Environmental concerns – how is the carbon footprint of the event being addressed? A number of trees were crashed into/natural verges damaged on the West Road last year, as well as fuel from spillages remaining on the roads. 

· Reccys are to take place on specific days, marshalls in attendance, cars numbered so they can be reported. 

CSDS to feedback all community comments, positive and negative, to organizers. Next meeting by organizers is in December, which will be subsequent to their application to A&BCouncil to hold the rally. 


If anyone has anything additional they would like to comment regarding the 2022 Argyll Rally coming to Glendaruel, please email secretary@colglencommunitycouncil.org.uk 
	CSDS to attend next meeting and report back to CGCC. 

	9
	Development Trust Update
	AGM will take place on Sunday 06/12/21 at the Glendaruel Village Hall at 2pm. A vote will take place as to what the community would like the Trust to take forward. 

11th December 2021 – Christmas Fayre at Glendaruel Village Hall, including carols from the Dunoon Choral Club. Donations will go to Ollie’s Bothy in Dunoon. 
	

	10
	Planning
	Three planning applications have been submitted since our previous meeting: 

Reference: 21/02224/TELNOT  
Reference: 21/02107/PP 
Reference: 21/01992/PP 

CGCC has no objections or comments to the above applications.  
	

	11
	AOCB
	CalMac Ferry – Dunoon Gourock Link
Query raised as to why the CalMac Dunoon passenger ferry does not match with the ScotRail Gourock train times any more. There needs to be a partnership that keeps the transport links working together. 
Noted that the buses often leave Colintraive just as the ferry leaves Rhubodoch. There were changes to bus/ferry in Colintraive due to COVID (bus coming on ferry) and it caused problems fur to ferry cancellations and the bus being on the wrong side. 
Pingo does not come out to ColGlen and hiring a taxi is very expensive. 

Gritter
The Gritter turns at the Ferry Terminal in Colintraive and doesn’t travel down the Coast Road. AR comments the reason the will be the gritter has been allocated to do priority roads, and the road from Strachur to Colintraive is a through route to Bute, but past the ferry is local road. 

Wildflower Update
Permission has been granted by the landowner of the space in the Clachan. Next steps will involve plans for clearing the space and funding. 

A&B Council’s Supporting Communities Fund
Now open for applications until 10/01/22, for up to £2,500 to support community projects. 
Potential projects discussed: 
> community polytunnel in the forest next to the proposed CGDT polytunnel? Opportunity for match funding from WindFarm Trust. 
> Wildflower project – extend to further areas, potentially layby at Ferry Bank, Colintraive, and/or at either/both of the community polytunnels. 
	PB to send AR email with details. 

	12
	DONM


	Monday 21st of February 2021 will be the next CGCC meeting. 

A meeting regarding the Collective Leadership Model will be arranged separately at a date in January – TBC. 
	


